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1.  Maternity Services

JF briefed the meeting on the Healthcare Commission’s report on maternity services and the background to the submission of the Trust’s data.  He said that there had been some fundamental errors in terms of process which meant that the data had not been signed off at Executive level.  He said that the NHS Confederation had raised more general issues about the survey undertaken and the subsequent report and as a consequence formal publication had been delayed.

There was general concern about the fact that because of system failures information that presented the Trust in a poor light had been published as part of a national report.  It was agreed that PbC groups would feedback the positive messages about the service and JF’s briefing when communicating with their GP colleagues.

It was agreed that discussions should take place between GR and ME on an approach to getting important and urgent information to GPs quickly.

2.  Diabetes Pathway

The meeting was briefed on the work undertaken on developing a West Herts pathway that would be used by all PbC groups.  The proposed development of a community based service was described and discussed.  It was noted that this would result in a shift in the funding regime from tariff to non-tariff which would allow money to be released for investment into the community diabetic services.  CJ reminded the group that not all services would be able to be provided in the community and therefore the point in the pathway where the tariff split would take place needed to be clearly determined.  He felt that in view of this there might not be resources to free up to invest in the community services, rather that there would be a need to identify additional resources for the community developments.

It was acknowledged that there needed to be some detailed work in relation to the workforce issues associated with a potential shift of services.  It was also commented that there needed to be sufficient time identified to “skilling up” those in the community who would take on elements of the service that are currently undertaken within the secondary setting.

There was general agreement to the model.  The following actions were identified:

· PbC leads to discuss the model and implications within their groups

· Outstanding data on follow-ups to be resolved

· Level of additional resources required to be identified

· Administrative arrangements to be resolved

· Pump priming opportunities to be identified

3.  COPD Pathway

The meeting was briefed on the current position with the pathway.  It was acknowledged that it was not yet complete and that further work was being undertaken.  It was noted that the philosophy of the service would be to support people in the community and reduce the number of emergency referrals to hospital for chronic patients.  It was accepted that further work needed to be done on the financial consequences but it was felt that savings would be made as a result of changing the service model.  It was suggested that the experience of colleagues in Hertsmere would be invaluable given that they already have experience of a community based service.  It was acknowledge that the pathway would need to be explicit with regard to self referrals, early discharge arrangements and the role of the community matrons.  It was also suggested that there needed to be a comprehensive description of the total service which would be set out in the operational policy.

It was agreed that:

· Further work already identified needed to be completed before any discussions took place within PbC groups

· Implementation timetable needed to be prepared

· “future proofing” needed to be undertaken to ensure that the service could be implemented effectively

4.  New/Follow-Up Issues

Trust colleagues briefed the meeting on the current work being done to reduce follow-up rates and the issues of concern amongst secondary care clinicians with regard to primary care infrastructures.  Whilst there was a willingness to refer patients back into primary care the concern was that the services and expertise was not sufficiently developed for this to be done safely.  

PbC colleagues said that work had been done within primary care  to support discharges from secondary care clinicians.

It was noted that the SHA approach was more punitive than many other places and that if there was consensus between the Trust, PCT and PbCs that the SHA were being unreasonable the health community should approach them together to discuss further.

